Burrillville Sewer Commission Public Hearing of May 10, 2011 Board Room of the BWWTF

Members Present: Don C. Wolfe – Chairman

William Andrews – Vice Chairman Irene P. Smith – Commissioner William Peterson – Commissioner

Also Present: Walter J. Kane – Attorney for the Commission James J. Geremia – James J. Geremia & Assoc. John Martin III – Superintendent Mark Bard – Harrisville Village Peg Franklin – Office Manager Stacey Richard – Financial Aide

Mr. Wolfe opened the Public Hearing at 9:00 A.M.

Mr. Martin presented the budget with the changes as discussed at the Commission's workshop.

There is a proposed user charge increase from \$354.00 to \$369.00 per year, a metered/industrial increase from \$61.74 to \$64.36 per 1000 cu.ft. and a septage disposal increase from \$66.20 to \$69.00 per 1,000 gallons.

Mr. Wolfe noted that another Public Hearing on the proposed budget will be held on May 24, 2011 at 7:00 at the Wastewater Treatment Facility.

Being no further business to come before the Commission, Mr. Wolfe closed the Public Hearing.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacey Richard Financial Aide